Board of Health Minutes
January 16, 2018

The meeting opened at 7:15 p.m. with Ms. Amodei and Ms. Moeller present. Mr. Parkin was
absent.

The minutes of the meeting of January 2" were approved as written.

389 Thorndike Street

At the request of the tenant; Rae Lyn Smith, the Town Administrator; Tracey Hutton and the
Dunstable Board of Health, the Nashoba Associated Boards of Health inspected the above
residence looking for possible public health violation. Based on that inspection report, the Board
of Health was advised by the Town Administrator and Town Counsel that they should schedule a
hearing to consider condemnation of the property.

A public hearing was scheduled for January 25, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall.

Certified letters and regular mail letters will be sent out to the following\with the hearing
information. .

The Estate of Rohn McLoon who owns 75% of the property.

The Dunstable Rural Land Trust who owns 25% of the property.

Ms. Rae Lyn Smith; tenant

Copies to Police Chief, James Dow, Fire Chief, Brian Rich, Town Administrator, Tracey Hutton,
Selectmen, James Garreffi, Nashoba Associated Board of Health and Bridget Braley, our
Nashoba Associated Board of Health Agent. Ms.Hutton said she would write the draft letter and
forward it to the Board of Health for our approval.

Trash and Recycling

Shaw and Son, DPS Trash Pickup, and Republic Services all responded to our request to send
figures per household to pickup and dispose of trash and recycling curbside in the Town of
Dunstable.

The Board of Health were scheduled to meeting with the Selectmen on January 17" to discuss

this project further but Ms. Hutton informed the Board that the meeting was cancelled due to
predicted bad weather. Ms. Amodei asked Ms Ferrari to inform Mr. Parkin of the cancellation.

Dispensing Site/Flu Clinic

Ms. Amodei said that the clinic is scheduled for Friday, January 19™ at the Swallow Union
School. Members from the State will be on hand to observe the setup and operation of the
dispensing site. The drill is required periodically.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.



